
QUESTION OF THE WEEK, WEEK 37 (13-17.9.2023) 
NUMBER OF RESPONDENTS: 532 

The margin of error is 4 % and thereby the answers are considered to reflect the opinions of the population in Jakobstad. 

ACTIVITIES DURING THE AUTUMN HOLIDAY  

In the Question of the Week the residents were asked: “Do you wish that activities for young 

people/children are arranged during the autumn holiday week?” 

 

If a one-day trip for young people (13–17-year-olds) is arranged 18 of October, would you 

participate? 

 

Which destination would you prefer? (you can choose several alternatives) 
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Helsinki (6–24, in Helsinki 13–16, price: 
55 €/person)

Haparanda (6–22, in Haparanda 12–16, 
price: 45 €/person)

Tampere (8–21, in Tampere 12–17, price: 
30 €/person)

Oulu (8–20, in Oulu 12–17, price: 25 
€/person)

Vaasa (9–16, in Vaasa 10.30–14.30, 
price: 10 €/person)

Seinäjoki (9–16, in Seinäjoki 10.30–
14.30, price: 15 €/person)
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Lastly, the residents were asked an open question: “What activities do you wish would be 

arranged during the autumn holiday?” 

283 persons answered this optional question and above all they call for physical activities for 

young people and possibilities to try out different activities. 

NEXT STEP  

Concerning the trip for the youth, a decision is being made in the next youth council meeting on 

26 September and we will inform more about the trip after that on, among other places, the 

Instagram account Tupis-Jeppis. 

The autumn holiday is being planned in the different sectors of the town and we strive to take 

the suggestions into account. The first week of October the programme for the autumn holiday 

will be published on the town’s website and is sent on Wilma to pupils in the basic education. 

 

More information: 

Tiina Höylä-Männistö, youth services manager, tel: 044 785 1567, tiina.hoyla-

mannisto@jakobstad.fi  
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